Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club

Meeting Minutes from January 15, 2013

Call to Order:

BC President, Helen Redmon called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. Announced change in agenda - will begin with LSA update from Leah Jordan, followed with treasurer update while P.J. continued to collect membership dues. Helen informed meeting attendees Ms. Elrod has been discussing, preparing and informing students with need to know information for show day/week. She will have her power point presentation she reviewed in class posted on the group web site and e-mail it to parents for reference. cyranch.ffanow.org   
LSA Report – Leah Jordan:

· Presented group with sample of this year’s buyer gifts – Cy-Ranch logo blanket and recyclable bag, the cost is $11.00 per project. Each student/family is responsible for one buyer’s gift per project entered into school show. Please send payment to Leah Jordan.

· Discussed upcoming district show and process of sale of animals and how students are reimbursed. 
· Passed around to group sign up sheets for snack table and committee volunteers for district show. CR designated snack table will have school banner hanging. Please deliver snacks to Ms. Elrod’s room by Wed. Jan 30.

· Chamber Herd luncheon at Goode Co. bar-b-q restaurant will be held on Jan. 26. Purpose is for students and families to eat, meet and greet prospective buyers associated with the Chamber Herd Buyer’s group. LSA wanted to make it clear this event is NOT a social event.

· Asked for volunteers to transport animals via trailers from school barn to arena on day of show.

Treasurer Report – PJ Ford:

· PJ asked for volunteers or people who may be interested in serving as treasurer for next year as this will be her last year to serve on exec. board. It would be ideal for next year’s treasurer to shadow PJ for the remaining of this year.

· Reported there are currently 54 paid BC family members as of this meeting.

· Since last parent meeting, BC has purchased 2 portable animal pens for students to use and are kept at the school in the ag room. There are currently 3 portable pens students can borrow to use to transport animals. Please request for and make arrangements with Ag teachers for pen check out.

· Reviewed and reported the current treasurer report.
V.P.  Report – Tim Lyons:

· Presented power point presentation for scholarship fund proposal goal and plan. (see attached ppt.)

· Asked for 3 volunteers to organize scholarship committee. Three members responded: Jennifer Stokley, Tracy Oestreich, and Shevaun Sirmans.

· Suggested to move $3,500 from general fund to scholarship fund to provide foundation for each class as laid out in power point. Mike Nasso made a motion to transfer $3,500 from general fund to scholarship fund. Motion 2nd by Travis Starr and majority voiced agreement.

· Discussed possible future fireworks stand fundraising opportunities.

2nd Vice President – Rico Castillo:

· Asked for volunteer to take over his position for next year, as his daughter will be graduating this year. Encouraged person who is interested in position to shadow Rico for the remaining of this year.

Secretary – Amy Jurena:

· Presented December parent meeting minutes. Lance Jordan made a motion to approve minutes, Tina Castillo 2nd the motion, all present approved.
Teacher report – Brandy Elrod:

· Discussed upcoming district show information – Will e-mail power point to parents with much needed information regarding show times, check in, pen assignments, etc.

· Animal sheering will be 1/26/2013 on first come first serve. Andy Calhoon will provide sheering. Please make checks payable to him.

· Students will not be able to leave show until their animal is loaded on the trailer to go to processor.

· If student chooses NOT to sell their animal, they can take their animal home on Friday. However, LSA office needs to know if they are not planning to sell.

· Students must wear official dress while showing their animal/project. When they are not showing they are asked to wear long pants and CR shirt, FFA shirt or a collared shirt.

· There will be is now a designated entrance and separate exit to the parking lot at the show to help flow of traffic.

· Students are encouraged to continue to attend FFA chapter meetings, as they must attend majority of the meetings in order to “letter” in Ag.

· Micala Baskin was top seller of Cow Plot Bingo tickets. She sold 57 tickets and will be awarded $50.

Meeting Adjourned:

· Mike Nasso made motion at 8:20 to adjourn meeting and 2nd by Tim Lyons.
